	



	Meeting Date: March 24, 2017
Location: VP Conference Room 
Meeting Time: 2-3 p.m.
Chair: Craig McFarland 
Purpose: To conduct business
Vice Chair: Karie Longhta
Required Materials: see notes
Preparation: N/A
Membership: Full Shared Governance Council
Attendees: Craig McFarland, Colleen Pittman, Rebecca Klatt, Leslie Ross, Karie Longhta, Gailyn Draper, Janelle Murphy,  Terrelle Jackson, Lynn Whalen, Colleen Pittman


	Item
	Time
	Desired Outcomes

	1. Approve agenda for March meeting
	2 min
	

	2. Approve minutes from February meeting
	2 min
	

	3. Team voting process for faculty
	15 min
	Craig McFarland, Lynn Whalen, Colleen Pittman

	4. Faculty Senate secret ballots vs not
	15 min
	Rebecca Klatt

	5. Resignation of chair, discussion of new chair and election of new vice chair
	15 min
	Craig McFarland

	6. Conduction upcoming elections in May for teams
	5 min
	Colleen Pittman 

	Notes:

	Please review minutes from February meeting to approve and bring agenda. 
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


The Shared Governance Council (SGC) meeting was called to order at 2:18 p.m. by Craig McFarland. 

Student Government Association member, Terrell Jackson, sat in for Carrie Darr.  All present members introduced themselves.  

The agenda for the March meeting was approved on a motion from Janelle Murphy and seconded by Karie Longhta.  All were in favor. 

The February minutes were approved on a motion from Rebecca Klatt and seconded by Gailyn Draper. All were in favor. 

The process of how elections are handled for faculty members to serve on the different Teams was the first discussion talked about.  Lynn and Craig explained that there have been some concerns brought up on the way faculty elections should be implemented and who does them.  Leslie Ross discussed how the election process is handled. The SGC Faculty representatives create the election structure for the elections. The faculty representatives pull together the nomination forms and create the election voting mechanism and disperse these to all faculty. They are not responsible for soliciting faculty to serve, but rather to create the environment for the nominations and elections to be held. Faculty Senate is responsible for filling the vacancies. After the election, if the SGC teams have vacancies, then SGC is notified. The SGC faculty representatives send an email to the Senate President and from there members of Faculty Senate disperse the information. Senate could also include the appropriate Deans about SGC team vacancies if necessary. Leslie also explained the difference between Faculty Senate and Faculty Association and the different responsibilities. 
Rebecca brought up an issue that came up through Faculty Senate about voting within Teams and if there should be secret ballots or not. Craig discussed how voting would be at the discretion of the Team chair.  If there is something that needs to be voted on and a member thinks the vote should be voted on by secret ballot they should contact the chair and ask for a secret ballot. It was noted the SGC had a secret ballot last year when voting, although that is not the case with every item that needs a vote. 

Craig informed the group that he is resigning from LLCC for another job opportunity and that a new SGC chair would need to be elected. Leslie Ross was nominated as chair on a motion from Craig McFarland and seconded by Gailyn Draper.  All were in favor.  Leslie is now SGC chair and Karie Longhta will remain vice chair and become chair in January 2018. 

Colleen talked about upcoming elections for all of the Teams and how these need to take place in April or May.  The group went over how elections take place and which members are responsible for initiating them for which representatives.  Colleen said she would contact members of the current Teams to find out which positions would need new representation.  

In other business, Lynn brought up how SGC should review bylaws to make sure the council is following them, and there may need to be some updates made to them.  
The SGC meeting was adjourned at 3:19 p.m. on a motion from Leslie Ross and seconded by Gailyn Draper.  Motion carried. 
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